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The meeting was called to order at 10:20 a.m.   
Present






Tamara Johnson, Chair, Springfield PUD

Gary Payne, Qwest

Mark Simonson, Utility Consultants 

John Wallace, OPUC
Scott Wheeler, Comcast

OJUA Staff

Genoa Ingram

Not Present 

Dave Chaney, Accent Inc.
Stan Cowles, Qwest

Jim Corwin, Verizon
Jim Flu, PacifiCorp 

Scott Jennings, Verizon 
Bill Kraxberger, PGE

Rob Kolosvary, PGE 

Jeff Liberty, Bend Broadband
Jim McGuire, PGE

Gary Putnam, OPUC

Approval of Minutes

The minutes of January 20, 2010 meeting were approved as presented.    
Field Reference Cards
The Committee reviewed the draft Field Reference Card work product.  John Wallace recalled that the Committee had spent a good deal of time over the past year discussing loose wires and questioned if it should be included.  Chair Johnson responded that the Committee had hoped to save space for horizontal clearances for buildings.  She also noted that the product was meant as a ‘quick reference’ encompassing the NESC minimums.
Gary Payne suggested that the disclaimer be modified as follows:

This document is intended to provide education on common Construction Practices for aerial construction references for aerial clearances of power and telecommunications facilities. This is not an official codebook, nor should it be construed as a construction manual. When constructing aerial facilities, please refer to the governing codes, such as the National Electrical Safety Code, National Electric Code, Oregon Public Utility Commission Safety Rules, Oregon Occupational Safety And Health Administration, State, County and Municipal codes, and all other applicable standards, including contracts.

By consensus, the Committee agreed to the suggested changes. 
Committee members instructed staff make the following changes:

· Incorporate links for additional resources;
· Move center middle panel to back middle panel;

· Rotate inside third panel 90 degrees (later retracted);
Committee members discussed keeping one panel or half-panel free so the brochure could be mailed, used for advertising, a list of Spring Training sponsors, notes, or company-specific information. 
Additional clearances to be addressed should include:
· Drawings needed for mid-span crossover (Gary Payne);
· Windows (Jim McGuire); 
· Buildings (Scott Wheeler);
· Clearances to other structures (Scott Wheeler).

Gary Payne will also edit the climbing pole paragraph, with clarification that the box can rotate the pole. 

The Committee discussed removing the reference to “commercial” from the diagram on the inside center panel.  Gary Payne will complete the modifications.
For consistency, the recommended font for the brochure is arial. 

Next Meeting 
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, March 9, 2:00 to review the work product prior to the OJUA Board meeting on March 18.   
Adjourn

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:38 a.m.
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